Immanuel Christian Reformed Church
March 9, 2014
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us today, and we pray that you will experience a meaningful time of worship with us.
Guest mailboxes are located in the south entrance after the alphabetical list of members.  Please pick up this information if you would like details on Immanuel’s ministries.

This morning Pastor Bob will lead us based on their Renewal Lab meetings this past week.

Offerings:  General Fund & Level 3 Tuition Assistance
There will be no evening service at Immanuel.  We will join in the Classis Georgetown 25th Anniversary Celebration Service at 5:30PM at Fair Haven Ministries.

NURSERY

Today: 
      8:45AM  Michelle Hamberg, Luke Dykstra
    11:00AM
(Infant)
Ellen Vander Ploeg, Kara Koenig

           (Toddler)
Holly Bayle, Brenda Heun, Conner Ymker,
Jenna Bosma, Tristan Van Dyken

No evening service at Immanuel.
Next Sunday:

      8:45AM  
Joani Vander Stelt, Erica Dykstra
    11:00AM
 (Infant)
Mari Schut, Krista Herweyer

            (Toddler)
Tammy Wolters, Phyllis Wigger,





Emily Wolters, Spencer Ymker,






Katelyn Vander Ploeg

No evening service at Immanuel.
CHILDREN’S WORSHIP
Today:  (Jesus and Zacchaeus)
    11:00AM
Ruth Pohler, Jill Wiechel, Michael Herweyer
Next Sunday:

    11:00AM
Mary Verkaik, Evamarie Eggebeen, Kara Koenig
MEETINGS TODAY

10:00AM

Education Hour


  3:00PM

New Members Class


  6:30PM

E.T.

THIS WEEK
MONDAY

MARCH 10


6:00PM


Cadets Pinewood Derby Car Races






 - Rosewood Reformed Church

TUESDAY

MARCH 11

10AM & 7PM


Discovery
WEDNESDAY
MARCH 12
    5-7:00PM


GEMS Spaghetti Supper

6:30PM


Executive Committee

7:00PM


Immanuel Circle


7:00PM


Full Council


7:30PM


Pastoral Elders & Deacons,






Administrative Committee

THURSDAY

MARCH 13


7:00PM


Knitting Ministry

NEXT SUNDAY – MARCH 16, 2014
8:45 & 11AM:
Lent 1 – The Wonderful Cross
Justification, Matthew 27:11-26
Offerings:  General Fund & Faith Promise Missionary Support
There will be no evening service at Immanuel as the Immanuel Jam Guatemala Fundraiser Concert will be held at Hudsonville Christian Middle School.
THE LAURELS OF HUDSONVILLE – 9:00AM

Elder John Wolters
Hasper, Heemstra, Herweyer families
MEETINGS – MARCH 16

10:00AM

Education Hour
PRAYER REQUESTS

Continue to pray for God’s peace for Louise Glass and her family.
Wanda Schut fell & broke her shoulder as she was on her way to Florida last week.  Pray for relief of pain and continued healing.
Del De Kleine – health difficulties
Joe Lems – severe back pain
Sharon Ondersma – M.S.

Pete Van Rijs – durable cancer remission
Brian Wigger – medication to shrink tumor

Capt Ron Thenn – Army
2nd Lt Stephan Thenn – Marines
OPPORTUNITIES
Circle Letter A - All Women’s Coffee/Fellowship Time
You are invited to an All Women’s Coffee/Fellowship Time on Friday, March 28, from 9:30-11AM in the FLC.  Bring a snack to share if you are able; come and go as it fits your schedule.  Take this opportunity to reconnect with friends or meet new ones.  If you have any questions, please contact Michelle Gulker (662-9573).  If you plan on attending, please circle Letter A in the Friendship Folder.
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CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
New Members Class

Are you interested in finding out more information about becoming a professing Immanuel member?  This 90-minute course, led by Pastor Bob, will familiarize you with the history of Immanuel church, current ministry opportunities, membership requirements and areas for service.  This course is designed both for individuals interested in membership and current members interested in making public their profession of faith in Jesus Christ.  A class is available this afternoon at 3PM.  If you are still interested in attending, please contact Pastor Bob.

Classis Georgetown 25th Anniversary Celebration Service

The churches of Classis Georgetown are asked to join their sister churches in a celebration of a quarter century of ministry together.  This Celebration Service will be held tonight at 5:30PM in the auditorium at Fair Haven Ministries (2900 Baldwin Street in Hudsonville).

This service will be an opportunity for us to reflect on how God has worked through our churches in the past and where he’s leading us in the future.  A band of Unity Christian alumni will be leading the singing, several classis pastors will be participating, and Rev. Joel Boot, the Executive Director of the CRCNA, will be preaching on “Provocative Christianity” from Hebrews 10:19-25.  An offering will be received for both Calvin Theological Seminary and World Renew.

Let’s praise the Lord together for how he has continued to build his kingdom in Georgetown Township and beyond.
Immanuel Staff Position Open

We are currently hiring a part-time (20 hrs) Youth Director.  The position will start July 1st--however, this person would also have the opportunity to lead on our Cincinnati trip in June.  Please stop in the office or visit our website for the full job description and application.  Application, resume, & reference form can be put in Pastor Bob's mailbox.

Application Deadline:  March 16.

GEMS Spaghetti Supper

The GEMS invite you to a spaghetti supper this Wednesday, March 12, from 5-7PM.  A sign-up poster is available by the mailboxes if you would like to help donate items for the supper.
Audio Adrenaline & Kutless along with other popular artists are coming to Hudsonville!

Immanuel CRC is hosting the 2nd Annual "Immanuel Jam" next Sunday, March 16th, at Hudsonville Christian Middle School!  The proceeds will go to raise money for our 2014 Guatemala Team & Hudsonville Christian Schools!  Get more information and buy your tickets at: www.immanuelcrc.com/concerts.  Contact Brittnee Blom or concerts@immanuelcrc.com if you have any questions.

Concert Donations – Sign up Today!
Por Favor! (Please) consider adding a few items to your grocery list this week to help us with food and drink donations for the bands, crew and volunteers at the Audio Adrenaline & Kutless Concert!  We need 40 cases of water bottles, 30 bags of chips, homemade cookies and bars and much more!

Please sign up today on the poster near the youth board. Donations can be dropped off in the room across from the Adult Ed room by this Thursday, March 13!  If you prefer to make a monetary donation to help with supplies for this event please put cash or checks made out to Immanuel CRC in Tammy Wolter's mailbox. Gracias!  (Thank you!)

Christian Education Assistance Program (CEAP) Enrollment
Enrollment for parents of children attending Christian day school, K-12 has been taking place.
Immanuel will provide some tuition assistance to all families that choose to enroll their children in the CEAP.  Additional levels of assistance are available from Immanuel, if needed.

Please call Rob Plaisier (745-1647) to get an enrollment form and/or more information if you haven’t already done so.
Spring Fertilizer Sale

The Zuni Mission Team will be sponsoring a spring fertilizer sale.  This will include a 4 step program for all seasons of your lawn growth.  Other items offered will be starter fertilizer and grass seed.  Order forms will be available soon; product will be ready for pickup on April 19.
Small Group Sign-ups
If you did not have a chance to sign up for a small group last Sunday and are interested, please contact either Marge Vande Steeg or Julie Larsen.  There are groups for women, men, mixed gender and fellowship being formed.
Immanuel Blood Drive
It's been a tough winter for everyone and that includes Michigan Blood.  Donations have been drastically reduced by cancelled drives and folks unable to get out.  

Please come to Immanuel's FLC on Thursday, March 20, from 4-7PM and help by giving a life saving gift of blood.  What better way to say goodbye and good riddance to winter, and hello to spring and the hope of new life!  

If you have any questions or to schedule an appointment, call Pat Van Dyken (667-0083 or go to www.miblood.org.)  Thank you for supporting Immanuel's blood drive!
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Prayer Calendar
Pastor Bob would love to have you pray for him.  One of our old saints, who is now in glory, summed it up when he said, “a pastor is only a man, and the prayers of God’s people will make him, or their lack of prayers will break him.”
Did you know you could receive an email once a month that includes a calendar of daily prompts to pray for Pastor Bob, his family and our church? If you would like this calendar emailed to you, please notify Pam Van Koevering (pvankoev@charter.net). Put simply:  Brothers and sisters, pray for us (I Thess. 5: 25).

Tuition Assistance Program
For the upcoming school year, families who wish to apply for Level 2 tuition assistance from Immanuel will need to use the FACTS application format online via a confidential web site at www.FACTtuitionaid.com.

The required application information is easily accessible data from the 2013 tax return along with other basic information.  Copies of confirming tax documents will be required to be sent to the FACTS center.  The $30 application fee will be paid by the schools.  Parents who have children in more than one participating school need only to fill out the application one time--the information will be available to the schools where their children attend and to Immanuel CRC.
The FACTS organization will analyze the information of each applicant.  Through FACTS Immanuel CRC and participating schools have the ability to more evenly distribute available tuition assistance funds based upon factual information the families provide in the application.  While the schools and Immanuel CRC will use the same information, the schools will distribute their funds after they know how much assistance Immanuel CRC will provide.
Please contact FACTS at (866)-315-9262 with any questions.  The deadline for submitting this application is March 31, 2014.  You may also contact Rob Plaisier (745-1647) with questions.

YOUTH MINISTRIES
Hudsonville Area Pinewood Derby Races

These races will be held at Rosewood Reformed Church tomorrow night, March 10.  Weigh-in/registrations begin at 6PM, with races starting at 6:30PM.  Age groups are:  3rd/4th, 5th, 6th, 7th/8th.

Camp Roger – Save the Date
Our Crossroads winter retreat to Camp Roger will be on March 21-23.  Please save the date!!

Cadet Father/Son Campout

A reminder that our campout is rescheduled for March 28-29.

FINANCIAL UPDATES

Corners Offering
March – Kids Hope

The 4/14 Window (4to14window.com)  refers to the demographic group from age four to fourteen years old, which is the most open and receptive to every form of spiritual and developmental input.  This is the exact ages of our Kids Hope students. Camp Roger would offer them such an amazing opportunity to hear the gospel and to be flooded with Jesus' love for a whole week.  Thanks for giving to the Corners Offering this month which will provide camp scholarships for our students.

March 2, 2014
General Fund

$14,743
Building Fund

    1,189
Calvinist Cadet Corp
       368
General Fund Year-to-Date

Received

$373,831
Budget goal

  405,750
Over (Under)

   (31,919)
Budget received –92%

Fiscal year – July 1, 2013 – June 30, 2014
To fulfill our General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $11,593 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.
WEEKLY PRAYER GUIDE

March 9, 2014
SUNDAY

Remember in prayer and with a card this week our shut-ins:  

Corky Van Leeuwen, Herm & Lucy Mennega
MONDAY

Pray for God’s strength to be with the many persecuted Christians in Germany.

TUESDAY

Pray for God’s blessing and protection this week on our Pastor, Bob Huisman.

WEDNESDAY

Pray for Lee & Carolyn Baas and their work with the W.I.T.S. Missionary Support ministry.
THURSDAY
Pray for these young adults and remember them with a note or card:

Zack Rickers, Rachel Tamminga, Eric Venema
FRIDAY

Pray for God’s blessing on our E.T. students.

SATURDAY

Ask God to bless the civil and church leaders of our city and the residents of your street.

Denominational Prayer Line:  1-888-CRC-PRAY

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS
EOCS & UCHS Tuition Assistance Fundraiser
The Rainbow Grill in Hudsonville will hold a special fundraiser for Tuition Assistance on March 13 and March 20, as an All-Day Event on both days, in support of the Christian Schools of EOCS and Unity Christian High School.  On Thursday, March 13, 10% of your meal ticket will be donated to EOCS, and on Thursday, March 20, 10% of your meal ticket will be donated to UCHS.  Help support the families of the Christian schools in Eastern Ottawa County by joining us at the Rainbow Grill in Hudsonville on March 13 and/or March 20.  Valid all day from 6:30AM – 9PM.  Call 662-4011 for more information.

Unity Senior All-Nighter is sponsoring the 3rd annual Sporting Clay Shoot on March 22, 9AM, Blendon Pines Gun Club.  The Shoot includes the 50 round shooting course, t-shirt, pig roast lunch, & prize drawings. The cost is $75 per shooter and $50 per student.  Sponsorship opportunities are available.  To pre-register your team or to ask any questions, please call Todd Grasman at 581-5005.  Checks may be made out to and mailed to Unity Sr. All-Nighter, 3487 Oak St., Hudsonville, MI 49426
The Hudsonville Christian School 8th graders will be presenting the play, “Romeo and Juliet-Together (and Alive!) at Last”, by Sandra Fenichel Asher based on the book by Avi.  The dates for the play are March 13 and 14 at 7PM and March 15 at 2PM in the middle school south gym.  This entertaining comedy is based on Shakespeare’s play Romeo and Juliet while weaving together the everyday life of 8th grade students trying to put together this production.  This is a middle school play you won’t want to miss.  Tickets go on sale on Wednesday, February 26.  Ticket prices are $3.00 each.  All seats are reserved.  Go to www.hudsonvillechristian.org and look under “News and Highlights” for a ticket order form and ordering information.  

The Dordt College Concert Choir from Sioux Center, Iowa, invites you to a concert at 7:30PM on Friday, March 14, at LaGrave CRC, 107 LaGrave Ave SE, Grand Rapids.  The concert is part of a spring music tour with performances scheduled in Illinois, Michigan, Massachusetts, New Jersey, New York, and Ontario.  Directed by Dr. Benjamin Kornelis, the 52-person choir will perform works by Johannes Brahms, Aaron Copland, and even Dolly Parton. The concert is free, with a freewill offering received to help defray tour expenses.

Sunset Retirement Communities & Services offering free estate planning seminars on March 18 and 20 at 7pm.  Many have found these seminars helpful, so don’t delay in signing up to reserve your spot.  We’ve had such a great demand for the will/trust update/review that we’re making both evenings for that purpose.  

Presenters will be Steve Baker of the Barnabas Foundation, Chris Matthysse of Law Weathers, and Jim DeVries of Nicewander, Berens & DeVries. Call Barb at 457-2770, ext. 1116, or email bfaasse@sunsetmanor.org to reserve your spot and for location details.
Hillcrest CRC Adult Seniors Ministry invites you to join them on Wednesday, March 19 at 1PM for a fantastic program showcasing photographs of numerous bird species captured by Kevin VandeVusse, a young adult member at Hillcrest.  Kevin will share his gift of photography as well as a wealth of information on birds and their natural history.  Coffee and dessert will follow the program.  Donations will be accepted for this event and you can reserve your spot by calling or emailing Lori at 896-0338 or lbremer@hillcrestcrc.org. 
Sexting & Social Media

Attorney Stephanie Tuttle will give a legal presentation on sexting & social media for middle school and high school students and parents on Wednesday, April 16, at 7PM at Fellowship Reformed Church (6610 36th Ave, Hudsonville).  This event is open to all churches that would like to have their students and parents learn more about this important topic.
Community Games 2014

Community Games is a multi-church, multi-denominational outreach event for families in the Hudsonville/Jenison area.  On Wednesday, July 30, 2014 from 5-8PM we are hosting our event at the Hudsonville Fairgrounds.  We need support from local churches to provide this opportunity to the community.  We are looking for additional churches to join our planning team, to support the event financially and to provide volunteers to serve the night of the event.  If you are interested, please contact Fig VanderMolen (Messiah CRC) at 560-5607 or Fig@MessiahCRC.org.  We would love to have you!  Please consider joining us as we unite churches for a community-wide event that seeks to demonstrate Christ's love and share the salvation message!
Are you ready for a mid winter break?  The Christian Reformed Conference Grounds would love to host you in one of our beautiful cottages.  Whether it's a family weekend get-away, date night with your spouse, girls night out, scrapbooking party, or just some quiet time snuggled up in front of the fireplace with a good book, please give us a call!  We have many cottage openings the rest of March and April. For more details call us at 616-842-4478.
Love INC Opportunities

We are in need of the following items to fulfil needs in various areas of the ministry.  For the Foster Care Ministry we are in need of:  children’s toothpaste, baby shampoo, baby lotion, diaper ointment, new pacifiers, new baby bottles, new hair brushes, night lights and handmade bags to place the items in (samples available).  For the Camp Bag Ministry we are in need of: toothbrushes (for ages 9-14), travel size toothpaste, new combs, new hair brushes, and flashlights.  For the Knitting and Sewing Ministry we are in need of yarn.  If you are able to fulfil any of these requests, please bring the items to Love In the Name of Christ, Attention Karla, 3300 Van Buren Street, Hudsonville.  Tax receipts are available.

Join Volunteers In Service in an exciting evening with Mike Yankoski, author of the powerful book "Under the Overpass." Mike will share of his experiences of living on the streets in six different cities over five months. His story is powerful and his message is a direct call to Christians and our response to people who are living on the margins. Plan on attending on Thursday, March 20 at 7pm at Providence Christian Reformed Church in Grand Rapids. For more information please visit the VIS website at www.visgr.org. RSVP at info@visgr.org. No fee to attend. Free will offering taken to support the ministry of Volunteers In Service.
Criminal Justice Chaplaincy (CJC) is seeking men and women interested in demonstrating the unconditional love of Christ by walking beside a returning citizen recently released from incarceration.  If you have a desire to strengthen our community in this way, please contact CJC for more information on how to become a mentor. The next Mentor Orientation is Thursday evening, March 13th from 6:30-9PM and Skills Training is March 20th from 6:30-9PM.  If you can make either of these dates contact Laurie Morren at 454-4925 x 12 or lauriecjc@sbcglobal.net to register.
